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FONTERRA  
VISIT 

 
The Agriculture class were 
pleased to welcome       
Fonterra representatives 
to their class at Opihi    
College this week.  The 
students were a credit to 
the school and learnt a lot 
from the visit.  Thank you 
to Fonterra Clandeboye. 



Raffle available on the night  -  $2 ticket  
Grocery Hamper and consolation prizes 



FOR  YOUR  CALENDAR  2020 

June 30 Board of Trustees Meeting 
6.30pm 

July 2 ‘Opihi  Live’  
End of Term concert 

 3 End of Term 2 

July 20 Start of Term 3 

 22 St John training 
Year 7 & 8 

 24 Mufti Day  
Jeans Only Day 

 28 Board of Trustees Meeting 
6.30pm 

 29 ARA Business Sector Day 

August 17 Ski trip to Mt Hutt 

RUGBY 
Congratulations to Cole Robertson, Jared Dickson and 
Ben Cleverley who have been selected to play in the    
Aoraki Roncalli Combined rugby team this season.  They 
have so far played one competition match which has    
given the team a chance to get to know each other, and 
this weekend they are off to Nelson for a match against 
Nelson College.  Good Luck! 

OPIHI  COLLEGE  SENIOR  BALL 
Wonderful news - a date has been set 
for the Opihi College Senior Ball: 
 

Friday 18th September 2020 
 

St Josephs Hall, Temuka 

SCIENCE 
Science students in Year 9 and 10 have been doing           
dissections to learn about organs in the body. Thanks to 
Temuka's Main Street Butchery for supplying hearts, 
lungs, and eyes. 

EPRO8  CHALLENGE 
 
At the end of 2019 
the Science and     
Digital Technology 
departments applied 
for funding through 
STAR and were      
successful in         
purchasing an EPro8 
kit for Opihi College. 
This kit contains over 
$1000 worth of 
building materials 
that can be put       
together in many    
different ways. It is 
like Meccano but   
bigger! The kit has 
been supplied by the 
EPro8 organisation 
which runs an Inter-school Science and            
Technology competition annually. Last year some 
of the Year 7 students had an opportunity to     
compete in Timaru. This year due to the               
restrictions with COVID-19 The competition is 
being run in-house. The Year 7 and 8 students 
have all received a taster in their science classes, 
and students who are interested in competing 
have been practising with the gear during their 
lunch breaks. In the final week of Term 2 students 
will receive the challenge and work together to 
complete it.  
 
The photo shows three of our Year 8 students 
Toni Holding, Ollie Wells and Leith Meechang 
building a Bridge structure.   
 



PRIVATE   TUTOR   AVAILABLE 
 

Tutoring available for English and PE to NCEA Level 3 
 

Please contact Nicholas Mills on 021 198 5421 or nsmills3@gmail.com 


